
Note:  Change of Meeting Place - Month of August 

Trinity Presbyterian Church - 1600 W Rollins— Columbia, MO 

          Quilt-A-Gram 
B O O N E S L I C K  T R A I L  Q U I L T E R S ’  G U I L D  

August 2010 Member of Heartland Quilt Network 

D a y  C h a p t e r  

M o n d a y  A u g  2 - 1 : 0 0 p m  

F a i r v i e w  M e t h o d i s t  C h u r c h  

      Our guest speaker for the day chapter meeting, on August 2nd is one of our own, Janet Espelata.  Janet 
won the friendship block last Feb. and is a prolific quilter.  We are looking forward to her trunk show. 
 
     Our Vice Presidents are busy getting our programs for the coming year. We are seeking low/no cost 
workshops to off-set the fees of a few well-known, in-demand speakers.  The biggest expense for a 
speaker is often the travel fees, so looking more local is practical. Are there any of you who would like to 
share a refined skill in the quilting arts by putting together a workshop?  We would be very interested in 
talking to you, please chat with one of our Vice Presidents! 
 
      We are also open to sew early on Quilt Guild meeting days starting at 9:00 a.m.  It is the best way to 
really get to know a few of the other people in the guild, and have uninterrupted sewing time!   
 
     We would like to sell (auction or raffle) themed baskets at our December meeting.  If you would like to 
put one together with a friend or two and contribute please let one of our officers know. Thanks! 
 
     If any of you have themed decorations please volunteer one month and assist the hospitality crew with 
snack table décor. Talk to Brenda or Pat about those sombreros (May) or pilgrim (Nov.) decorations 
stashed in your attic!                            Tammy Bush 
 

S t a r l i g h t  P i e c e m a k e r s  

T h u r s d a y  -  A u g  5 –  7 : 0 0 p m  

     It’s HOT and its HUMID and it’s August meeting time. Come join your fellow quilters in the cool at 
Trinity Presbyterian Church on Rollins Rd. And enjoy a presentation by our very own Civil War Block 
Group. These ladies began their work by selecting blocks patterned from the book “Quilt Tops & 
Excerpts from Civil War Diaries”.   So, history and historical blocks have been combined to provide 
insight into a special period in our country’s life.  Who knows what has happened since the group 
members also exchanged blocks. Come and see the results and enjoy the fruits of our quilters’ labors.   

 
Dawn Heese 

 ***  ARTICLES TO TAKE NOTE  IN THIS ISSUE:  *** 
 

* BARE BONES RETREAT INFORMATION & REGISTRATION FORM    Insert #1 

* SPECIAL SPEAKER—FRONCIE QUINN—LECTURE & WORKSHOP REGISTRATION FORM Page 5 

* QUILT  SHOW UPDATES & CONSIGNMENT FORMS     Page  4 and Insert #2 

Volume 33 No. 2 
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Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit 
organization, established in 1978, and dedicated to educating its members 
and the community in the art and appreciation of quilt making.  

2010201020102010----2011201120112011    BTQG Executive Board  BTQG Executive Board  BTQG Executive Board  BTQG Executive Board   

CEO /Chairman:  Alice Leeper 573-489-1458 

Vice-Chairman: Joan Wescott 573-874-8160  

Secretary: Lauri Murphy 573-446-2476 

Treasurer: Mary Pilkenton 573-442-2416 

Publications : 
 

Linda Sappington 573-657-9445  

Quilt Show: Carrol Lewis 
Dawn Heese 

573-657-4532 
573-234-1540 

Librarian: Linda Karns 
Pat Leistner 

573-874-0288  
573-446-0811  

Web Page: Linda Sappington 
Willie Morris 

573-657-9445 

Historian Vacant  

Winter Retreat Brenda Austin 573-657-2332  

Bare Bones Retreat Nancy  Antonio 573-445-6604 

Service Project: Joan Pottinger 
Cecile Mazan 

573-443-5303 
573-698-2008 

Past CEO Nancy Antonio 573-445-6604 

Day Chapter BoardDay Chapter BoardDay Chapter BoardDay Chapter Board    

President: Tammy Bush 573-256-8350 

Vice-President: Marilyn Smith 
Barbara Bauman 

573-387-4463 
573-445-2071 

Secretary: Boo! Kula 573-4490346 

Membership: Nancy Ankeney 573-445-6583 

Hospitality: Brenda Austin 
Pat Abrams 

573-657-2332  
573-657-2317 

Friendship Blocks: Laura Eggeman 573-4497942 

Past President: Cindy Green 573-239-0029 

Starlight Piecemakers BoardStarlight Piecemakers BoardStarlight Piecemakers BoardStarlight Piecemakers Board    

President: Dawn Heese 573-234-1540 

Vice-President: Dennis Smith 
Marilyn Russell 

573-445-7787 
573-874-5702 

Secretary: Irmgard Marsh  

Membership: Vacant  

Hospitality: Peggy Queathum 
Diana Fisher 

573-445-7689 
573-875-1086 

Friendship Blocks: Robin Heider 573-446-6254 

Past President: Alice Leeper 573-489-1458 

Regular meetings of the Guild are held on the first Monday of the 
month at 1:00 pm and the first Thursday of the month at 7:00 pm at 
the Fairview United Methodist Church, 3200 Chapel Hill Rd., 
Columbia, Missouri.  
 

Annual du es are $30 for the fiscal year of July 1 to June 30.  Dues 
are payable on July 1st. 
 

Newsletter deadline is the Wednesday after the Executive Board 
Meeting at 5:00 pm, of each month. Email items to:  

Linda Sappington at mamapescadito@yahoo.com 
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Checking                     $  4367.93 
Money Market                     $  1032.90  
CD's                     $ 10743.74  
Members                                  228  

T r e a s u r e r ’ s  R e p o r t  
Submitted by Mary Pilkenton — As of June 30, 2010 

Operations Income Expense
Funds Transferred $3,500.00
Membership (250 @ $30) $6,150.00
Library $250.00
Publications $2,500.00
Administrative $250.00
Historian $30.00
Outreach, Education, 
Organization Membership $520.00
Service Projects $100.00
Annual Meeting $1,150.00 $1,450.00
Contigency $100.00
General Fundraising $1,300.00
Quilt Show $3,500.00 $2,000.00

Program $3,000.00
Rent & Set Up $1,200.00

Program $3,000.00
Rent & Set Up $1,200.00

Bare Bones Retreat $3,350.00 $3,350.00
Special Speaker & Workshop $1,100.00 $1,100.00
Winter Retreat $8,000.00 $8,000.00

$28,050.00 $28,050.00

2010-2011 BTQG Budget

Day Chapter

Starlight Piecemaker's

Special Events

Executive Board Motions 

 
1.)  Motion made to reduce budget line, General 
Fundraising, by $1000, due to vote at Annual 
Meeting not to support : $500 KMOS  donation 
with Public Television and  $500 towards purchase 
of a computer/projector. 
 
2.)   Motion made to continue to support Heart-
land Quilt Network and donate $100 to support 
National Quilt Museum of Us, Puducah, KY. 
 
3.)  Motion made to  have Mary P rollover one of 
the CDs, that’s ending in July, for an 8 month at 
0.95%. 

Interested in a copy of the minutes :  

Contact  Secretary Lauri Murphy 
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Date Time Event Place & Contact

11-Aug 5:00 PM Newsletter Deadline Linda Sappington

NO August 

meeting
1:00 PM Handmade Quilts 

Linda Sandlin

18-Aug 7:00 PM Sometimes 30's Group Jane Lee

19-Aug 6:30 PM Adventurers Group Angie Weithman

26-Aug 9:30 AM Redwork Group Myrna Powers

2-Aug 1:00 PM Day Chapter Guild Mtg

NO August 

meeting
9:30 AM Pushing the Limits                 Row by Row Group

AUGUST CALENDAR 2010
Guild related or sponsored activities are included in the Master Calendar.

2-Aug 9:00 AM Day Chapter Guild 
Fairview Methodist Church 

Tammy Bush

9:30 AM

5-Aug 7:00 PM Starlight Piecemakers      Doors open 6:00 pm

9-Aug 6:30 PM Executive Brd Meeting

9:30 AM Charm Group

Library                Bettina Havig

Library                   Kay Shoner

Library                  Dawn Heese

Library                  Tammy Bush

Library                 Donna Burris

10-Aug 3:00 PM Day Chapter Brd Meeting

10-Aug 6:30 PM Starlight Piecemakers Bd Mtg

12-Aug

Library         Jackie Berry

  Trinity Presbyterian Church  

Dawn Heese

Fairview Methodist Church 

Tammy Bush

Library                 Alice Leeper

NO August 

meeting

Sassy Stitchers (day appliqué)

1:30 PM Quilt History Interest Group

23-Aug 6:30 PM Night Appliqué Library              Joan Westcott

17-Aug

LIBRARY NEWS 
We’re Full to the Brim, 

Come Help Us Get Trim. 
By Checking  a Book Out Today ! 

Looking for a good summer read? Try one of the Elm Creek 
Quilts novels by Jennifer Chiaverini. Many of the novels in-
volve a master quilter and her Elm Creek Quilts, a family 
manor which is a quilter’s retreat, and the women whose 
lives touch there. Some are quite contemporary. But some 
are historical, weaving the lives of her ancestors and earlier 
residents of the area with events and conditions of the 
times, as well as quilt history. These women’s stories, char-
acters, relationships and wisdom will quickly capture you. 
But there’s a lot about quilting and how it is part of their 
lives. Although there are now 16 books in the series, each 
book stands alone—you don’t have to read them in order. 
For more information, see http://www.elmcreek.net/ 

Note: Due to the change in meeting location, the library 
will not be available for August’s Starlight Piecemakers” 
meeting. However, you may return books.  
 

See Linda Karns or Pat Leistner,  
or look for the return box. 

SERVICE PROJECT NEWS 
 

I delivered 25 quilts to the 
Rainbow House this last 
month and below is a note 
we received from them. 

Cecile Mazan 
 
Cecile, 
 I just wanted to thank you 
and the Booneslick Quilters’ 
Guild again for of your hard 
work in what will be a wel-
coming gift to the children 
that we serve here. 
 
BRENDA JACKMAN 
MARKETING DIRECTOR 
RAINBOW HOUSE 



Quilt Challenge – It’s Not Too Late ! 
 

Quilt Challenges are to tempt you to step beyond your usual quilt expectations or choices. To fit our theme of 
Quilt Expressions, the major component of this year’s quilt challenge is to use words! A line of poetry, a humorous 
expression that brings a smile, some goal or aspiration you want to share.  
 
Here are the rules; but they are only very general, so that your creative spirit can fly:  
 

Challenge Rules  
 
1. The overall size of your finished piece must be a minimum of 12 inches (12” x 12”) square.  
2. There is no limit to the maximum overall size of the finished piece.  
3. The challenge piece must have at least 5 English words anywhere within the piece. 
4. Some of the fabric supplied must be used in the quilt. It may be dyed, tinted or otherwise altered.  
5. Any and all embellishments are OK – beads, buttons, feathers, thread painting, painting, photos or other 
 stuff!  
6. You may enter as many times as you wish.  
7. Larger quilts must have a 4 inch sleeve on the back at the top. Smaller pieces must have a way to hang on        
 fabric background.  
8. It must include a label. You may also include a write up to explain your inspiration.  
 

We have a limited amount of fabric, so let me know at August quild meetings.  
You will need the size to enter on line.   

Please contact Nancy Antonio for more information, ask questions, or to pick up fabric.  
Home phone 573-445-6604 or cell 573-823-9579  

 
 
 

Q u i l t - A - G r a m  

Q u i l t  S h o w — U P D A T E S  ! ! !  

      We have 17 quilts entered in our show.  There are only 97 days until show time, so maybe we 
should all pick up the pace and get our projects ready. 

 
If you have consignment items for the show,  

please complete the enclosed form and send to Barbara Nichols. 
 

     We still need the following items for the Quilt Market:  placemat sets, potholders, pincushions, 
scrap catchers, machine covers, totes, mug rugs, and Christmas stockings.  It makes everything run 
much smoother if we have our Quilt Market items ready by the end of September so the commit-
tee can get them sorted and priced and a plan together for display.  Mona will have more kits avail-
able at the August meeting.  Please help with items for the market.  We usually make a signigicant 
amount of our operating funds from this venue and you will enjoy the fruits of your labor during the 

year at our programs. 
 

     If you think of any advertising opportunities, please tell Alice Leeper.  We don't want to miss 
out on any opportunities.  Which reminds me, I would like to have about 20 small quilts to use in 
several places as advertising.  If you could make one for us or have one we could use, it would be 

appreciated. 
 

Thanks for all your contributions and ideas.  Carrol Lewis 

LAST CHANCE !!! 
 

Dear BTQG Members, 
 

     The August chapter meetings will be the LAST time I will offer the QUILT EXPRESSIONS 2010 tee shirts for 
sale. I will turn the last order in to the printer after the Starlight Chapter meeting on Aug. 5, 2010.  If you want a shirt, 
and will not be able to attend either meeting; just send a note with the size you want & the money & I will get it or-
dered for you. The prices are Sm.-Xlg. $10, 2Xl. $12, 3Xl. $13.  Send order & money to: 

Priscilla Strube    5103 St. Charles Rd   Columbia, Mo. 65201  

Page 4 
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Fall Lecture & Workshop - Froncie Quinn 

Wed. & Thurs.  - September 8-9, 2010 

     We are quite pleased this year to be able to offer you a lecture and workshop to be conducted by Froncie Quinn. 
For those of you who are not acquainted with Froncie, she is licensed by the Shelburne Museum, Sturbridge Village, 
Vermont Quilt Festival, and Lancaster Quilt & Textile Museum to write patterns for their beautiful quilts. When pos-
sible, her patterns include the Historical Method of construction and the Modern Method of construction, so the repro-
duction can be pieced by both the hand and the machine piecer. 

     In her classes, Froncie accommodates people with all skill levels whether they are beginners or quilters of many 
years. The workshop she will be presenting for us is called Sarah’s Medallion. Early in the 19th century Sarah, aged 
only 14 in 1826, made a beautiful scrap quilt and in the quilt’s center she pieced a medallion. We will be making that 
medallion which will make a lovely wall hanging. 

     The cost for the all-day workshop will be $45 plus approximately $15 for the purchase of the pattern. Templates 
will be provided, so piecing can begin immediately. The second part of the class will be spent on hand appliqué which 
takes no previous experience. The third portion of the class will be spent talking about signature blocks and quilt la-
bels. For those who have computers, you can check out Froncie’s website at www.hooplapatterns.com. The workshop 
registration form can be found elsewhere in this newsletter. Please try to have your registration in by August 15. If we 
don’t have at least 20 people enrolled after August 15, the workshop will be opened to non-members.  

Please call me at 573-239-1882 if you have any questions          Joan Westcott 

BTQG September Workshop 2010 -Fairview United Methodist Church 

Thursday, September 9, 2010—9:00 A.M. 

Froncie Quinn will present a workshop called “Sarah’s Medallion”. 

$45.00 per person 
The first part of class will be spent learning to piece the Variable Star by hand. Templates will be provided, so piecing can be-
gin immediately. The second part of the class will be spent on hand appliqué for which no previous experience is necessary. 
The third portion of the class will be talking about signature blocks and discussing a quilt label for the back of the quilt. 

The cost for the all-day workshop will be $45 which should be sent in with this registration form. Approximately $15 will be 
needed later for the purchase of the quilt pattern. Mail registration form and check for $45 prior to August 15 to : 

Joan Westcott, 11101 Trimble Road, Harrisburg, MO 65256.  

After August 16, if we do not have at least 20 people registered, the workshop will be open to nonmembers. 

Name:____________________________________________________ 

Address:___________________________________________________ 

Phone:________________ Email Address:________________________ 

Amount Enclosed: $___________ Check # _____________ 

Page 5 



P.O. Box 542P.O. Box 542P.O. Box 542P.O. Box 542    
Columbia, MO 65205Columbia, MO 65205Columbia, MO 65205Columbia, MO 65205----0542054205420542    

A u g u s t  

B i r t h d a y s  

WE’RE ON THE WEB 
HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG 

 

Fairview Methodist Church  

Monday—August 2—1:00 pm 

Open at 9:00 am for  

Sit ’n Sew 

 

D a y  

C h a p t e r  

    
    

Trinity Presbyterian Church Trinity Presbyterian Church Trinity Presbyterian Church Trinity Presbyterian Church 
1600 W Rollins 1600 W Rollins 1600 W Rollins 1600 W Rollins     
Columbia, MOColumbia, MOColumbia, MOColumbia, MO    

Civil War Block Group 

Thursday - Aug 5, - 7:00 pm 

Doors open 6:00 pm 

S t a r l i g h t  

P i e c e m a k e r s  

Fairview United Methodist Church 

3200 Chapel Hill Road 

Columbia, MO 65203 

O u r  M e e t i n g  P l a c e  

Nancy Antonio 3
Karon Huggler 4
Shirley Beckett 5
Deb Showers 9
Cheryl Haynes 11
mary Hughes 12
Karen Steinbeck 16
Claudia Nelson 18
Connie Gresham 19
Tammy Bush 19
Anna Mary Hughes 20
Pam Gruer 22
Kay Shoner 23
Maureen Coyne 23
Nancy Gentzsch 25
Rhonda Robb 27
Susan Leonard 29
Kim Diamond 30



Bare Bones Retreat 

Ladies, get out your calendars and mark down Oct 1-3, 2010; for the 5nd Annual Bare Bones re-

treat.  The retreat will be held at the Heartland Presbyterian Center outside of Parkville, MO.  This 

retreat provides good friends, food and always a great area to shop, if you so desire.  The cost is 

$140 and includes 5 meals and 2 nights lodging.  This retreat is open to the first 24 registrants.  

The form and payment (check made to BTQG) should be sent to me, and postmark NO earlier 

than Aug 1, 2010.  Attached is the registration form.  Any questions please call me at 573-823-

9579.  (Area shopping, arrival times, and any other pertinent info will be sent/emailed to each 

participant.) 

Nancy Antonio, Retreat Chairperson  

Fifth Annual Bare Bones Retreat Registration Form 
Heartland Presbyterian Center, Parkville, MO 

 
Friday Oct. 1 – Sunday, Oct. 3, 2010 

  
This is a no classes, no frills retreat -- just good friends & lots of quilting! 

 

 
 

Retreat Fee $ 140.00   Check No.: _____________ 
 
Please make checks payable to BTQG:  This fee includes rooms and meals AND is NON-
Refundable.  Mail this registration form and payment postmark Aug. 1, 2010 to: 
  

Nancy Antonio 1903 N. Mapleview Dr Columbia, MO 65202 
  

No early registration forms will be accepted.  Maps and shopping suggestions, en route, will be 
supplied to all participants.  QUESTIONS ?  Pleases call Nancy at 823-9579 or email me at 
njzaquilter@yahoo.com Non-membership registrations accepted after Sept. 10, 2010. 

Name: _____________________________________ 
Address: ___________________________________ 
City: ______________________ State: ___________Zip: __________ 
Day Phone:_____________ Evening Phone: _______________________ 
E-mail address:_____________________________________________  
Room Mate Requests: _____________________________________________ 
Special Requirements: (diet, room accessibility, etc.) 
 

Insert #1 
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